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1504-S AMH PIKE HATF 100 

    

SHB 1504 - H AMD 233 
By Representative Pike 

ADOPTED 03/07/2017 

 On page 6, line 27, after "minerals." strike all material through 

"uses." on line 30, and insert "Each of the following counties, and 

each of the cities in such counties, may adopt development regulations 

to assure that agriculture, forest, and mineral resource lands 

adjacent to short line railroads may be developed for freight rail 

dependent uses: Counties located to the east of the crest of the 

Cascade mountains that have a population of at least 240,000; and 

counties located to the west of the crest of the Cascade mountains 

that have both a population of at least 240,000 and a border that 

touches another state."  

 

 On page 8, after line 26, insert the following: 

 "(5) The department of commerce is directed to submit a written 

report to the legislature by November 15th of each even-numbered year, 

beginning in 2022 and ending in 2032, that describes any job gains, 

tax impacts, and impacts to resource lands resulting from freight rail 

dependent uses sited under this chapter." 

 

 On page 16, line 15, after "(2)" strike all material through 

"railroad." on line 17, and insert: "The transportation element 

required by RCW 36.70A.070 may, for each of the following counties, 

and for each of the cities in such counties, include development of 

freight rail dependent uses on land adjacent to a short line railroad: 

Counties located to the east of the crest of the Cascade mountains 

that have a population of at least 240,000; and counties located to 

the west of the crest of the Cascade mountains that have both a 
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population of at least 240,000 and a border that touches another 

state." 
 
 

 
  EFFECT:   

• Limits the scope of counties, and the cities within those 
counties, that may adopt development regulations that permit 
development of resource lands adjacent to short line railroads 
for freight rail dependent uses, to those counties that, for 
counties located to the east of the crest of the Cascade 
mountains, have a population of at least 240,000, and, for 
counties located to the west of the crest of the Cascade 
mountains, have both a population of at least 240,000 and a 
border that touches another state. 

• Directs the Department of Commerce to submit a written report to 
the Legislature by November 15th of each even-numbered year, 
beginning in 2022 and ending in 2032, that describes any job 
gains, tax impacts, and impacts to resource lands resulting 
from freight rail dependent uses sited under the Growth 
Management Act. Removes modifications to the requirements for 
comprehensive plans, and the transportation element within 
comprehensive plans, related to freight rail dependent uses.  

• Limits the scope of counties, and the cities within those 
counties, whose transportation element in the comprehensive 
plan may include development of freight rail dependent uses on 
land adjacent to a short line railroad, to those counties that, 
for counties located to the east of the crest of the Cascade 
mountains, have a population of at least 240,000, and, for 
counties located to the west of the crest of the Cascade 
mountains, have both a population of at least 240,000 and a 
border that touches another state.      

 

 

--- END --- 

 


